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Participant Information Sheet (Parent)
Dear Prospective Participant
This research project takes the form of an investigation into the actions of the Dual Language Literacy Project: an Integrated Approach for Schools (DLLP:IA) which is a joint initiative of the Department of Education and Children’s Services (DECS) and the Flinders University of South Australia (FUSA). The key aim of the joint project is to foster student language learning in the primary years through a dual language literacy approach which scaffolds literacy development within and between languages.

The basis of the joint initiative comes from research findings which demonstrate that the experiences that enable a child to acquire a language and then to become literate in it follow a predictable developmental pathway. This pathway can therefore be used to plan a languages curriculum whether it is for learning a first, or a subsequent language. Adapting established, successful English literacy activities to the teaching of subsequent languages allows children to use and enhance their language, literacy and thinking skills. Thus new language learning is facilitated and simultaneously first language literacy skills are deepened. 

The objectives of the research project are:

1. To validate through teacher dissemination and implementation a general set of pedagogical principles for the teaching and learning of languages

2. To establish the conditions under which a dual language literacy approach is feasible

3. To establish what can be achieved through the implementation of a scaffolded dual language literacy approach

4. To establish a model program for scaffolding students' literacy development within and between languages

5. To validate the aforementioned model through generalisation to other language codes and language learning settings as well as establishing the key modifications required for effective translation of the model for those languages, and
6. To identify effective sustainable strategies for both validating and disseminating novel research findings in schools which operate in concert with ongoing teacher professional learning  

The joint initiative will be conducted from mid 2009 until the end of the 2011 school year. It will be enacted in four phases.
Phase 1: starting with the early years (May 2009 – July 2009)
Phase 2: beginning and resourcing implementation (July 2009 – Jan 2010)

Phase 3: program development and resource validation (Jan 2010 – July 2010)

Phase 4: moving towards a whole of school framework (July 2010 – July 2011)

The student role would be to participate in class lessons and other activities / tasks as set by their teachers. At no stage will students be asked to participate in tasks or activities that would not normally be required in primary school languages classes although some of these may be new to them. What will be different is student assessment. To enable the research team to determine if the modifications made to the classroom programs were effective we would like to conduct a total of three (3) specific assessments each year for three (3) years. In addition to the normal assessments devised by your child’s language teacher there are three standard tests that are routinely used around the world to look into student development in English literacy skills, specifically; listening, spelling and reading. These assessments will be done by the classroom teacher or if the need arises by another registered teacher known to the student or the principal researcher who is a qualified teacher also. The assessments are: Peabody Picture Vocabulary Test (II), Listening and Literacy Index, and the Salford Sentence Reading Test (revised). Copies of these can be made available for your inspection at your school.
No information that identifies an individual will be published in my thesis and the confidentiality of any information provided by you will be respected. All completed journals, questionnaires and student assessment data will be retained and will not be made available for general view. Similarly, you can ask for information to be omitted at any stage, your participation is voluntary and you may therefore feel at liberty to withdraw from the project at any stage. There are no known implications for withdrawal, you may withdraw any data which you have collected and you may still be included in the dissemination of the final summary of findings.
There are no costs involved with being a part of this research project.
Members of the research team include:

Mr Peter Nielsen

Mob: 0419 824535

Email: Peter.Nielsen@neelos.com 

Dr Bernard Mageean

Mob: 0403 977307

Email: bernard.mageean@flinders.edu.au
Dr Barbara Nielsen

Ph: 08 8201 3386

Email: barbara.nielsen@flinders.edu.au
School of Education
GPO Box 2100
Adelaide SA 5001

Tel:
08 8201 2441
Fax:
08 8201 3184
bernard.mageean@flinders.edu.au
www.flinders.edu.au/education
CRICOS Provider No. 00114A
LETTER OF INTRODUCTION (Parent)
Dear Prospective Participant
This letter is to introduce Mr Peter Nielsen who is a Doctoral (PhD) student in the School of Education at Flinders University.  He will produce his student card, which carries a photograph, as proof of identity.

He is undertaking research leading to the production of a thesis or other publications on the subject of "Pedagogical Principles for the Teaching and Learning of Languages: insights from the dissemination of a model languages and literacy program".
He would be most grateful if your child/ren would volunteer to assist in this research by agreeing to undertake three pieces of assessment once a year for three years based upon the work presented in both their language and English classes. Details of the research project and the assessments are contained in the attached participant information sheet.
Be assured that any information provided will be treated in the strictest confidence and none of the participants will be individually identifiable in the resulting thesis, report or other publications.  You are, of course, entirely free to discontinue your participation at any time or to decline to answer particular questions.

Any enquiries you may have concerning this project should be directed to me at the address given above or by telephone on 8201 2441, by fax on 8201 3184 or by email (bernard.mageean@flinders.edu.au). 
Thank you for your attention and assistance.

Yours sincerely

Dr Bernard Mageean
Adjunct Lecturer

School of Education
This research project has been approved by the Flinders University Social and Behavioural Research Ethics Committee.  For more information regarding ethical approval of the project the Secretary of the Committee can be contacted by telephone on 8201 5962, by fax on 8201 2035 or by email sandy.huxtable@flinders.edu.au. 
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